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_________________________________________________________________
European Medicines Agency on the cardiovascular safety of diclofenac compared to other NSAIDs 
____________________________________________________
18.01.2013| Circular Number P03/2013
Information on Medicinal Product

Non Steroidal Anti Inflammatory Drugs (NSAIDs) are medicines used to relieve pain and inflammation. They are indicated in a wide range of conditions such as arthritis, headache, back pain, fever and minor ailments.  

NSAIDs can be selective or non selective. The non-selective NSAIDs act by blocking the effects of the two cyclo-oxygenase (COX) enzymes, known as COX-1 and COX-2, resulting in a reduced production of substances called prostaglandins. Medicines in this class include ibuprofen, naproxen and diclofenac. A different class of NSAIDs, called ‘selective COX-2 inhibitors’ (also known as ‘coxibs’), acts by blocking the COX-2 enzyme only. Since some prostaglandins are involved in causing pain and inflammation at sites of injury or damage in the body, a reduced production of prostaglandins reduces pain and inflammation. 
See annex P03/2013 for a list of authorised presentations of NSAIDs in Malta. 
Information from European Medicines Agency (EMA) about the safety concern
A review of available data on NSAIDs confirms that the benefit risk of these medicines remains positive but also raises concerns that an increased risk of heart attack, stroke or other thrombotic events is higher with diclofenac than other widely used non-selective NSAIDs, and is comparable to the risk seen with selective COX-2 inhibitors (see P03/2005 for information on the risk of COX-2 inhibitors). 
Although the risk seen with diclofenac is only slightly higher than with other non-selective NSAIDs, the EMA’s Committee on Human Medicinal Products (CHMP) considered that the latest available data provide further evidence on the risk. Therefore the European Medicines Agency will evaluate the impact of the latest information on the benefit-risk balance of diclofenac and will consider the need to update the existing treatment advice with regard to cardiovascular risk. 

For more information please see the press release issued by the European Medicines Agency. 

In Malta
For Healthcare Professionals  

· Non-selective NSAIDs including diclofenac should continue to be used according to the existing product information for each medicine. There is no change to the current treatment advice. 

· All non-selective NSAIDs should be used at the lowest effective dose for the shortest possible treatment duration, in line with existing treatment advice. 

Reporting Adverse Drug Reactions
Healthcare professionals and patients are encouraged to maintain vigilance on NSAIDs including diclofenac. Suspected Adverse Drug Reactions (side effects) may be reported using the Medicines Authority yellow card scheme or online at http://www.medicinesauthority.gov.mt/pub/adr.doc or to the marketing authorisation holder or their local representatives.>
{Healthcare professionals and patients are encouraged to regularly check the Medicines Authority website for product safety updates as these are issued on an ongoing basis.}
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